Request for Materials in Processing and FLY Procedures for Cataloging
When a “Request for Materials in Processing” form is received, then anyone in Cataloging Services may be asked to help expedite the material.

If the material already has a call number, then the material must be treated as a rush item. DO NOT simply put the item in a person’s box. Find an appropriate person and give the item to that person. A librarian in cataloging is always an appropriate person to give the item to. In order of preference give the item first to the person who should do the next step, then to the Coordinator of Cataloging Services or the Catalog Librarian. Media requests should be handled by the Electronic Resources/Media Catalog Librarian or the University Library Technician for Media Cataloging.

If the material has not been cataloged, give the material to the University Library Specialist for Cataloging, the Coordinator of Cataloging Services, or the Catalog Librarian. If the material is in the office of the University Library Technician for Media Cataloging, that person can handle it according to her procedures. The University Library Specialist for Cataloging will catalog the material and export it if she is available and if the OCLC record has a call number (or one can be easily derived from a different version of the book). If the item has no call number, she may consult with a librarian or make the call number FLY.

If the University Library Specialist for Cataloging is not available, the librarian who receives the material should assign the call number the item would have or FLY if the number is not easily created. The item should be created and attached to the bib record used for the order. If the order record is on the wrong record, a brief bib record should be created and the order record transferred to the brief record. (Remember to take our holdings off the wrong bib record.) If the OCLC record simply needs updating, then update OCLC and proceed as if the material were to be rushed.

FLY Materials

FLY materials are ones that do not have a call number or that have incomplete bibliographic information.

Create an item record. The IMESSAGE should be f (on the fly) and the call number should be FLY.

FLY materials should NOT have FLY labels placed on them. No call number on the item will help identify it for Circulation.
For materials with incomplete cataloging (either FLY or someone is not available to export the OCLC record) the following steps should be followed:

1. The item record should have the message “return to cataloging, your initials and date,” added.

2. A copy of the Request for Materials in Processing Form should be placed in the mailbox for the Coordinator of Cataloging Coordinator with a note that this has an “On the FLY Item Created.” This will allow for tracking of those materials.

When the material with incomplete cataloging is returned, it is treated as “rush for the shelves” material.

Please remember that if you process an item that is completely cataloged, give the University Library Technician (Preparations) for Cataloging Services a printout of the bib and item so that she can correctly record the statistics. Incompletely cataloged items or FLY items will be added as a statistic when the item is returned and completely cataloged.  

Use the FLY procedures if time is running short before the deadline.

